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MIGRANT WORKING GROUP for migrant workers in Thailand




 Letter no.      MWG 6-11-20

6 November 2020
Subject: Recommendations on the employment contracts for migrant workers in sea fishery work 
Dear Deputy Permanent Secretary of Ministry of Labour,  
CC: 
Director General of the Department of Employment, Ministry of Labour
Director General of the Department of Labour Protection and Welfare, Ministry of Labour
Vetting subcommittee on legislations concerning fishery sector and labour in fishery sector 
Director General of Department of American and South Pacific Affairs, Ministry of Foreign Affairs 
Attachment: Copies of employment contract in sea fishery work (in Thai-Myanmar, Thai-Lao, Thai-Cambodian, Thai-Vietnamese)
              Thailand has ratified the International Labour Organization Work in Fishing Convention, 2007 (No. 188) (ILO) indicating our commitment and recognition of the importance as well as our determination to look after and ensure wellbeing and good working condition for workers on board fishing vessels. A key issue permeated in C188 and recommendations from various organizations including the Trafficking in Persons (TIP) Report is an increase of efforts to ensure employers provide workers copies of contracts in a language they understand. This issue is highlighted in the Ministerial Regulation concerning Labour Protection in Sea Fishery Work 2014’s Article 6. Nevertheless, despite the requirement to prepare the written employment contracts, it has been found that migrant workers in sea fishery work do still not understand content in the employment contracts prepared by their employers. Concerned Notifications and some employment contracts are not available in the languages understood by the migrant workers, except the migrant workers recruited to work with their employers in Thailand through the MoU system since it is part of the agreement to have the employment contracts prepared at least in Thai and the language understood in the sending country. At present, the Department of Employment has already prepared the contracts in the language understood by the migrant workers as a standard employment contract already. 
                            Therefore, to ensure the protection of migrant workers in sea fishery work and to ensure they have access to labour protection which is instrumental for achieving the goal to look after and protect fishery workers pursuant to the commitment declared by Thailand, the Migrant Working Group (MWG) recommends that in the Director General of the Department of Employment’s Notification issued by virtue of Article 6/2 of the Ministerial Regulation concerning Labour Protection in Sea Fishery Work 2014, it should also require the preparation of a standard employment contract in the language understood by the migrant workers similar to the template prepared by the Department of Employment already. This will ensure that the migrant workers understand the rights and agreements they make with their employers and to ensure genuine protection of the migrant workers in sea fishery sector. 
                            Please be informed and take action. 
Yours sincerely,
Mr. Adisorn Kerdmongkhol
Migrant Working Group’s Coordinator
For more information, please contact: 
Mr. Adisorn Kerdmongkhol, Migrant Working Group’s Coordinator, phone 089 788 7138 or email adisorn.keadmongkol@gmail.com, contact@mwgthailand.org
